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27th November 2015

Summary of request

The Authority was asked for  information on audits relating to Nuffield Health Glasgow Assisted Conception Clinic. 

 HFEA response

The HFEA has conducted one audit in the course of an inspection of Glasgow Nuffield Hospital on 31 July and 1 August 2013. The inspection reviewed the provision of information and counselling. The audit did not review the correct “issuing or receipt” of WP and PP consent forms. The audit did review a sample of patient records and observed that all relevant consent forms were present (filed) and had been completed accurately in all cases.

The findings of the audit are documented in the inspection report, a copy of which is available on the HFEA website at: http://guide.hfea.gov.uk/guide/ShowPDF.aspx?ID=5452&merge=1 

The measures recommended to correct errors observed are also documented in the report. It was not recommended that any errors observed by the HFEA should be notified to patients. The clinic has confirmed that all recommendations for improvement made in the report have been implemented.

The HFEA cannot comment on the measures undertaken by Glasgow Nuffield Hospital. The extent to which the clinic’s procedures meet all HFEA standards is documented in the report. 
